MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4th MAY 2011
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from George Robinson, Mike and Denise Sheard, Steve Booth, Bob Jamieson, John Gilson and Brian Bennett.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the April meeting were read out and Brian Hartley commented that there was no mention of the vote regarding the trees. The secretary apologised for this oversight although David Markham said that this had been included on the website version of the minutes.
MATTERS ARISING

The Chairman said that the vote regarding removal of the trees was 55 in favour and 32 against.
Replacement of the pump house had been discussed in committee and it was felt that a ‘walk in’ shed was not required so instead a smaller unit will be built from concrete blocks later in the season and it is not expected to be an expensive item.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian gave a full report of the current financial situation and also said that we have 161 full members, 32 juniors and 58% living within the confines of the East Riding. He will be transferring the extra money spent last year on the fence back into the reserve account shortly.
EVENTS

The Club Sunday was well supported and the weather was good. Ian Yates thanked everyone who supported the canteen and said that they would be catering at the next Club Sunday on June 12th.
The One Metre Yachting event as part of the Thornwick Bay Modelling week is on Tuesday 10th May. There will be a pie and peas lunch but this must be ordered from Steve Booth (Yachting Captain) no later than Friday 7th May.

Multiracing will be held on 15th May with NADS fast electrics on 22nd.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There will be a working day on Saturday 4th June starting at 9:30am to paint the buildings and also clean out the clubhouse etc. If possible we will also clear the grass etc from the access road close to the perimeter fence.
The gent’s toilet had been blocked at the club Sunday although thanks to Bob Bryant for unblocking it.

The old rescue boat near the gate requires weeding and replanting and it is hoped that this will be done soon.

The larger extractor fan has been fitted in the kitchen and is working fine. Thanks to Rob Daniel for this work assisted by Alf Lee.

The Thornwick Bay week is from 7th – 13th May and the usual Swap and Sell evening starts at 6pm in the Smugglers Bar on Wednesday 11th May,

   Alf Lee                                                                                   Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                               (Secretary)
